
SENIOR CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE  
Meeting Minutes 

 
 
April 16, 2019 SeaTac Community Center 
9:00 AM Conference Room 
 
CALL TO ORDER: The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 9:15 
AM. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present: Fred Geraldsen, Alice Belenski, Judy Beste, Vicki Lockwood, Steve Pinto, 
Charline Faulkner 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Linda Croasdill, Senior Services Supervisor and Amy Oliverson, 
Recreation Program Specialist 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes dated March 19, 2019 were approved as written. 
  
SEATAC CAFÉ UPDATE: The Spring Luncheon is next Wednesday. CCS is closed for Good Friday 
this week so we will be providing the meal and will serve grilled cheese sandwiches.  
 
There are a few volunteers returning soon to the kitchen and Meals on Wheels. 
 
Supply purchases for Pasefika are on hold for now.  
 
The Firefighter’s lunch has been tentatively scheduled for May 15. 
 
MONEY MANAGEMENT UPDATE: May and June statements for the Renton Community 
Foundation Senior Program Fund were reviewed.  Linda will be meeting tomorrow with Leann Moss, 
Director of the Renton Community Foundation. 
 
Vicki had some questions about a donation for the new veteran’s memorial being installed at the 
Community Center and whether those funds would be going through the Senior Program Fund.  Linda 
will follow up. 
 
PURCHASES: The 2019 Mah Jongg cards have arrived. 
 
An inventory of kitchen supplies has been completed.  We will probably need to buy new coffee cups 
soon. 
 
Linda suggested that the Senior Program purchase a community garden plot for interested seniors to 
grow an herb garden for the kitchen. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: It is time to apply for the next phase of the Veterans, Seniors Human Services 
Levy grant. We are looking to apply in partnership with Tukwila and possibly another nearby city.  At 
this point both cities are meeting internally to prepare for further cooperation. We hope to obtain 
funding for a fulltime outreach worker. Other possibilities include transportation beyond our lunch 
pick-ups and partnership with Global to Local. 
 
 
 



OLD BUSINESS: There was further discussion regarding trash and parking issues in the city and the 
appropriate venue for having these concerns dealt with. 
 
The entrance doors are fully installed and complete. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 9:52 AM. 


